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Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 1454 authorizes DPS to conduct a Highway Patrol Academy annually or as may be necessary 

as determined by DPS. Funding shall be appropriated by the legislature annually to fund the 

manpower needs of the OK Highway Patrol based on the most current version of the OHP 

workforce study. Historically, DPS has requested between $7 million-$8 million to fund a 

trooper academy with a graduating class of 50 cadets. This includes, but is not limited to - 

academy staff costs, cadet salaries, uniforms, weapons, and vehicles. 

 

FY’23 Impact: Pending, see notes 

 

Full Year Impact: Pending, see notes 
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